
My Gift

To all of our PanTerra D’Oro Members:

My name is christian roger of clan ouellet.  I was berthed, 
according to hearsay, at a docking station known 
colloquially as Summerside, P.E.I. (Prince Edward Island), 
Canada, on or about April 4, 1961. My ancestral gene pool 
migrated from France centuries ago to eastern Quebec and 
later to northern New Brunswick; however, it was my 
father’s military career that resulted in my ability to 
call myself an ‘islander’. Perhaps, it is this 
‘distinction’ that accounts for why I am the only one in my 
immediate family that is willing to challenge and re-
imagine the status quo.

I have an older sister, marcelle lee and two younger 
brothers, dan and pierre, whom I love with all my heart.  
My father, maurice roger, has refocused his consciousness 
to another dimension; he is missed dearly.  My mother, 
dorina clan bernard is currently retired and living in 
northern New Brunswick, not far from yours truly.

Although I was monetized in the province of Prince Edward 
Island, I lack what many call ‘a home town’, as our family 
moved every 2-3 years (in 56 orbits I have yet to return to 
Summerside) therefore I refer to northern New Brunswick as 
home (although I do not really understand the need to call 
here or there home as I am comfortable wherever I have been 
on the planet).  After all my travels across Canada, parts 
of the U.S. and Europe I currently choose to lay my head in 
Campbellton, New Brunswick on the banks of the World 
Heritage Restigouche (Listiguj in Mi’kmaq) Salmon River.

I am mostly bilingual, French and English; however, I was 
inculcated in English, culminating in 1983 with a 
BSc(Hons)Degree in Life Sciences/Microbiology from a winter 
camp for over-privileged children otherwise known as 
Queen’s University at Kingston, Ontario.  My ‘education’ 
also includes Oracle Database Administration (Oracle 8/9), 



Microsoft NT Administration as well as functionality in 
many office software programs.  As a singer(?)/songwriter/
musician (I play a little self-taught guitar, mandolin and 
harmonica) I also have some experience with digitally 
recording video and audio.  Currently, I am semi-retired 
(according to my banker I’ll be dead 3 years before I can 
fully retire) and working weekends as night audit for a 
local hotel franchisee.

My work experience is mainly sales and service; however, I 
have worked in the information technology field as a Jr. 
Oracle D.B.A./Microsoft Server Support.  I have organized/
promoted and MC’d two benefit concerts featuring local 
songwriters, raising money for our local hospital cancer 
wing while volunteering with the Music for Life Fundraising 
Concerts non-profit organization.  I have also organized/
promoted and MC’d a songwriter’s jam that ran once a week 
for two years during the summer months, at an amphitheater 
located along the riverside of the town I currently call 
home.  I gave up fundraising for cancer as I knew and felt 
that the money could be better spent and that cancer can be 
cured as long as one stays away from those ‘practicing’ 
‘modern’ medicine.  I gave up the songwriter’s jam as there 
was no audience for anything we were playing; Campbellton, 
N.B. appears to be ‘country music’ or nothing.

Since I can remember I have questioned authority and the 
world around me, in an effort to understand all the 
apparent silliness manifesting itself as truth.  Over the 
last 10+ years I have, like many other souls that are 
awakening, been drawn to researching all that I could 
regarding why the world was so messed up and how to 
extricate oneself from its madness.  It was therefore with 
great pleasure that I came to know about our (member #741, 
chrisouellet, as of January 2016) PanTerra D’Oro Society.

My current schedule allows me plenty of free time to pursue 
whatever strikes my fancy: reading, making and writing 
music, avoiding society, outdoor activities, as well as 



trying to improve myself and this world. Replacing ‘victim’ 
consciousness with self responsible consciousness, for me 
is the most pressing social issue.  In my opinion our 
‘society’ cannot evolve into a more loving, trusting and 
equitable society until everyone takes responsibility for 
their part. 

Over the last year I have studied the wonderful information 
found on the web site and feel comfortable at this point to 
begin Status Correction as well as be of service to our 
society in any way possible.

I resonate strongly with everything PanTerra D’Oro Society 
stands for and look forward to meeting and getting to know 
all of you while we focus our intent and purpose toward 
bringing into manifestation a new paradigm of experience 
and existence for all. Peace and harmony (in the key of G) 
to all.  The basic Laws of the Universe — focus, intention 
and allowance bringing forth the end result of balance and 
harmony are on our side as our efforts and consciousness 
vibrate in over unity with expansive creation.

Please feel free to contact me for any reason at:

chrisouellet@gmail.com

chris roger clan ouellet
79C Water St. 
Campbellton, NB
E3N 2A9
(506) 753-3659

NOTE: Mailing address is subject to change upon completion 
of Status Correction.


